HOLLIS RECREATION COMMISSION

September 6, 2017

Attendees: Kyle Gillis, Dave Belanger, Robbin Dunn, Russ Rogers, Frank Cadwell

Guest: Kevin Anderson from Meridian

Kevin came to review requested proposal. Going with two rectangular fields int he back location. Gravel road access. Parking for approximately 150 cars. It will be \$900/\$1000 per linear foot for the road. No lighting. Agricultural set back. Keep the stone walls where ever possible. Road access will have good site distance off Nartoff Rd. Wetlands permit-minor impact. Alteration of terrain permit will be needed for erosion control and water run off. A presentation will be made for the planning board and also a presentation for the March town meeting. NHDOT unit numbers will be used for the estimate. Will add irrigation to the plan.

Jack Robinson from Hollis Boy Scout Troop 12 will be painting the backboard wall by the basketball courts. Rec. will supply paint, one sheet of plywood, not to exceed \$150.00

Dave Belanger, MOTION to fund Jack Robinson's scout project for the backboard wall, not to exceed \$150.00. 2nd by Russ Rogers. APPROVED

Orchard Drive Parking- Abutter complaint regarding noise early in the mornings prior to 7:30am - 8:00am. Discussed parking options as well as field hours and start times for games and teams.

South parking lot has approximately 106 spots and North parking lot has approximately 85 spots.

Hardy South- seeding will take place 9/11/17 through 9/15/17, weather dependent. Looking at spruce trees for the south end of the field as buffers.

Nichols Baseball Field- Cal Ripkin will re-sod the infield after Old Home Day is over.

Dave Belanger- MOTION to allow Cal Ripkin baseball to re-sod the Nichols Baseball infield September 2017, after Old Home Day event is over. 2nd by Russ Rogers.

APPROVED

Safety netting for Hardy North- Soccer representatives offered to pay for netting. Netting will go up for soccer season only and be removed as soon as the soccer season ends. This will help prevent soccer balls from being kicked onto Depot Rd.

Fall Softball- Starts 9/9/17 30 girls registered. There will be teams in the 10U and 12U bracket.

Meeting with Holly Babcock is scheduled to review plans for Old Home Day (OHD).

Kyle Gillis met with DPW, OHD and the Police to go over all the OHD logistics.

Paul from Dunnwell Electric- The timer for the lights needs to be replaced. Will be done before Old Home Day.

The meeting was closed at 8:26pm.

Submitted by Robbin Dunn